





May 21, 2007

Joyce E. Epps, Esquire

Director, Bureau of Air Quality

Department of Environmental Protection

P. O. Box 8468

12th Floor Rachel Carson State Office Building

Harrisburg, PA 17105

Dear Ms. Epps:

On May 16, 2007, the Citizens Advisory Council’s Air Committee and others discussed the Proposed Amendments to Chapter 130, Subchapter A, Portable Fuel Containers.  On the recommendation of the Air Committee et al, the Council voted to concur with the draft proposed regulation and asks that DEP give consideration to placing an upper time limit on variances provided for under Section 130.107.  

Council thanks the Bureau for providing regular updates on air issues, policies and regulations.  We look forward to future discussions.  If there are any questions about Council’s action of May 16, 2007, please contact Sue Wilson, Council’s Executive Director at 787-4527.







Sincerely,







Cynthia Carrow







Chair

cc:  Martin Felion

